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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Wednesday, February 9, 2022, at 4:30 p.m. 
Subject: RW-21 project update 

PSE&G power activation to well vault meters complete 
Asphalt seam work on Emma Street, S. Pershing, and S. Sheridan Ave tomorrow 

 
Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system project. PSE&G has activated power to our three well vault electrical 
meters and that milestone is complete. 

On Thursday, February 10, 2022, you may observe our contractors filling various asphalt seams on 
Emma Street as we anticipate the weather to be warmer and conducive to this kind of asphalt work. 
Work will begin at 8 a.m. and will be completed in one day. We will start on western end of Emma 
Street and finish at the northern end of S. Sheridan Ave. Please expect short-term single lane closures 
in the immediate work area but overall, there will be minimal traffic disruption. Flag personnel will assist 
drivers/pedestrians in the work areas. 

Over the next few weeks, you should expect to see us working along the residential street piping route 
as we inspect the leak detection manholes as part of our quality controls leading to system start up in 
the summer. Slide four of our February 3 community update presentation details the next phase of our 
project work. 

We have also added a new element to our project site which outlines Northrop Grumman's Routine 
Groundwater Monitoring Program. All of our project information can be found by visiting 
www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik via mobile at (516) 754-2645 or via 
email at Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. 

We appreciate everyone’s continued support. Thank you. 
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